
 

 

Additional £2.78m highways maintenance works made possible by 
reallocated HS2 funding 2024-25 
Local highways maintenance: additional funding from 2023 to 2034 

On 4 October 2023, the government announced £8.3 billion of additional highways maintenance 
funding over the period 2023 to 2024 and the next 10 years for local road resurfacing and wider 
maintenance activity on the local highway network. Further information is available here. 

Northumberland County Council was awarded £2,783,000 funding for 2024 to 2025. The funding 
2023-24 funding has been allocated to carriageway repair schemes at the locations detailed below: 

This additional funding has been used to allow an increased number of maintenance schemes to be 
included within our proposed 2024-25 LTP highway maintenance programme and is aimed at 
addressing the structural decline of our roads. A risk based approach has been used to determine 
priorities for maintenance and is based on priorities at a strategic level, transport network level and 
asset maintenance level. 

2024 - 25 Highway Maintenance LTP Additional DfT Funded Programme April 2024 

Programme subject to final approval 

Road No Location Description Budget 
Estimate 

B6341 Clayport Street, Alnwick Carriageway 
Repairs 

£200,000 

C70 Preston Tower (Phase 2) Carriageway 
Repairs 

£200,000 

B6295 Catton Village Carriageway 
Repairs 

£100,000 

U8293 St John's Road, Hexham Carriageway 
Repairs 

£80,000 

C154 Dyke Neuk PH to Meldon Phase 2 Carriageway 
Repairs 

£150,000 

C172 Greenside Bank, Flotterton Ph3 Carriageway 
Repairs 

£140,000 

B1339 Howick Bends Phase 1 Carriageway 
Repairs 

£250,000 

U6537 Burnside Road, Bedlington Carriageway 
Repairs 

£110,000 

B6329 Stagshaw Road, Corbridge Carriageway 
Repairs 

£200,000 

C195  Ridsdale to Ferneyrigg Carriageway 
Repairs 

£80,000 

C242  Corchester Lane, Hexham Carriageway 
Repairs 

£120,000 

A696 Belsay (South and through village) Carriageway 
Repairs 

£200,000 

U107 Sandgate/ Palace Street/ Ravensdowne, 
Berwick Phase 1 

Carriageway 
Repairs 

£170,000 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/highways-maintenance-funding-allocations/local-highways-maintenance-additional-funding-from-2023-to-2034


 

 

Road No Location Description Budget 
Estimate 

B6341 Clayport Street, Alnwick Carriageway 
Repairs 

£200,000 

C70 Preston Tower (Phase 2) Carriageway 
Repairs 

£200,000 

B6295 Catton Village Carriageway 
Repairs 

£100,000 

A68 Colt Crag Reservoir South Carriageway 
Repairs 

£210,000 

A1068 The Birling, Warkworth Carriageway 
Repairs 

£200,000 

C200 Smalesworth, Kielder Carriageway 
Repairs 

£230,000 

A1068 Lesbury to Hipsburn Carriageway 
Repairs 

£128,000 
  

Total  £2,768,000  
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